

## North Carolina Medical Board

Bryant A. Murphy, MD: President | Venkata Jonnalagadda, MD: President-Elect | John W. Rusher, MD: Secretary/Treasurer

May 19, 2020

## Via Attorney of Record

Jason Noah Stamper, D.O. MCCC 118 River Drive Pikeville, KY 41501

Dear Dr. Stamper:

The North Carolina Medical Board ("NC Board") has concluded its investigation related to the action taken against your Kentucky medical license by the Kentucky Board of Medical Licensure ("KY Board"). As a result, the NC Board voted to issue you this public letter of concern. The NC Board does not consider a public letter of concern to be a disciplinary action or a limitation or restriction on your NC medical license.

In May 2019, a complaint was made to the KY Board that you committed a boundary violation while treating a patient. The complaint claimed that you showed this patient nude pictures of people. The KY Board thereafter opened an investigation. You denied these allegations. The KY Board resolved this matter on July 31, 2019, by entering into an Agreed Order with you ("KY Order") that, in relevant part, required you to obtain an evaluation by the Acumen Institute and comply with their recommendations. The NC Board notes that you were assessed by the Acumen Institute in September 2019 and they found you fit to continue practicing medicine, provided you follow their recommendations regarding obtaining individual therapy and attending a professional boundaries workshop. The NC Board understands that you are in compliance with the Acumen Institute recommendations.

The NC Board expects you to continue to comply with the KY Order and all Acumen Institute recommendations. If the NC Board receives notice that you have not complied with the KY Order or any of the Acumen Institute recommendations, it may vote to commence formal disciplinary proceedings against your NC medical license. If that happens, this letter may be entered into evidence in determining the appropriate disposition.

This public letter of concern is a public record within the meaning of Chapter 132 of the North Carolina General Statutes and is subject to public inspection and dissemination as required by that law. It will be reported to the Federation of State Medical Boards.

Sincerely

Bryant A. Murphy, M.

mo

President

BAM/PFB/wl

## Consent and Waiver

I, Jason Noah Stamper, D.O., would like to resolve this matter without the need for more formal